
 

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2014/116 

Power transformers 

Exported from the People’s Republic of China, the Republic 
of Indonesia, the Republic of Korea, Taiwan, Thailand and 

the Socialist Republic of Vietnam 

Extension of time to the due date for the final report 

Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 

On 29 July 2013, the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) published a notice 
announcing the initiation of an investigation into the alleged dumping of power 
transformers exported to Australia from the People’s Republic of China, the Republic 
of Indonesia, the Republic of Korea, Taiwan, Thailand and the Socialist Republic of 
Vietnam. 

A full description of the goods is available in Anti-Dumping Notice No. 2013/64, which 
is available on the Commission’s website at www.adcommission.gov.au. 

The statement of essential facts (SEF), which sets out the facts on which I, Dale 
Seymour, Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission propose to base my 
recommendations to the Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Industry 
(Parliamentary Secretary), was published on 18 September 2014. The due date for 
giving my final report to the Parliamentary Secretary was 2 November 2014. After 
reviewing submissions in response to the SEF, I requested an extension of 30 days to 
the deadline for giving the final report to the Parliamentary Secretary. 

I consider that the additional time would allow the Commission to finalise its analysis in 
relation to the alternative approach to the assessment of dumping margins and ensure 
the final report provides a comprehensive account of the investigation in all aspects. 

The Parliamentary Secretary has, under section 269ZHI of the Customs Act 1901, 
extended the due date for the final report. The final report will now be submitted to the 
Parliamentary Secretary no later than 2 December 2014. 

Inquiries about this notice may be directed to the case manager on phone number 
02 6275 6729, fax number 02 6275 6990 or operations1@adcommission.gov.au. 

 

Dale Seymour 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 

30 October 2014 


